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GTHA MAYORS AND CHAIRS CONTINUE TO ENCOURAGE RESIDENTS TO GET THEIR COVID-19 
VACCINE WHEN ELIGIBLE 
  
"Today, Mayors and Chairs from the 11 largest municipal governments across the Greater Toronto and 
Hamilton Area held their regular weekly meeting to discuss the ongoing response to COVID-19 across 
the region. 
  
The Mayors and Chairs continue to work with the provincial and federal governments to administer the 
COVID-19 vaccines to residents across the GTHA. While we await larger supply of vaccines, 
municipalities are moving forward in efforts to vaccinate priority groups laid out by the provincial 
government.  
  
There was considerable discussion concerning the rollout of vaccinations in pharmacies. Mayors and 
Chairs in areas not yet part of the pharmacy vaccination program strongly urged the provincial 
government to expedite the equitable expansion of this initiative especially in light of increased security 
of vaccine supply. Local health authorities have strong existing relationships with pharmacies from 
programs like flu vaccinations. 
  
The GTHA Mayors and Chairs welcome the news announced last week that allows for seniors age 75 
and older to sign up for their vaccine appointment. Recent news from the federal government shows 
lower case counts among 80 and over residents across the country which demonstrates how vital the 
vaccine is in lowering case counts and spread among vulnerable residents.  
  
On the matter of re-opening, the request to consider modifications to the Grey category restrictions on 
outdoor fitness and recreation was reiterated.  
    
By increasing vaccination efforts in the GTHA and the commitment to stay vigilant in following public 
health guidelines, we will ensure a safer reopening for the region. The Mayors and Chairs are strongly 
encouraging residents to get vaccinated as soon as they are eligible and as vaccine supply allows. 
  
There was also a request made for more consistent messaging and more timely communication by the 
province to local governments including advance notice to Mayors and Chairs of changes in policy or 
new initiatives.”   
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